
 

Official Address for payment of annual dues, ballots, correspondence, etc.  
Classic Chevy Club of Tucson,  

P.O. Box 32521, Tucson AZ 85751 

The Classic Chevy Club of Tucson 

 

 
March 18th, 2025 

O'Rielly Chevrolet 

Broadway & Wilmot - 6:30PM 

Raffle gifts requested from:  

Anthony Warren, Dave & Linda West, Dave & Gina White, Rick & Rosemari Acevedo, JoJo 

Anaya, Brad & Nanci Bacon. JP & Patty Berdine, Ron & Janette Bloom, Bill & Mary Bourland 

& Jeff Britt. 

For the information of new members, raffle gifts can be anything the member would like to donate, 

i.e., a gift card, a pie from a pastry shop, anything car related, etc. These inexpensive fun gifts are 

raffled off at the end of every meeting and half the monies collected goes to the CCCT Treasury 

and the other half goes into the Lotto that is held after the raffle. Come to a meeting, see how it 

works and enjoy the fun!!!  

GUESTS & NEW MEMBERS 

There were no new members or guests welcomed.  As a reminder to members: we are all 

interested in the care, driving and showing of all classic GM vehicles. Interested guests are always 

welcome to our meetings.   

DON’T FORGET THE CLUB DUES $25 ARE PAYABLE NOW, contact Pat Lucas 

2025 Brain Teasers are back…. RULES LISTED ON PAGE 4 below 
the Presidents Notes. Don’t miss out on the chance to win a gift card 
for a “Movie Night”. 

Vol. 44 ● Issue 3 ● March 2025  Cliffs of Moher-Ireland 2019 



 

Vol. 40 ● Issue 7 ● July 2021  

2023-2024 CCCT Officers 

President:  Frank Pella 

Vice President: Tony Warren 

Secretary:  MaryLou Lopez  

Treasurer:  Pat Lucas 

Webmaster:             Van Pershing 

Newsletter Editor: Jeri Dettmann & 

 Debbie Rosenberg (alternate) 

Board of Directors 

Alex Jolivet 

Carl Keppler  

Mike Lake 

Persons of Contact 

Carlos Lucas-Jacket Orders  

Bill Dixon - T-shirt & Badge Orders          

Lilla Kurz & MaryLou Lopez- Windshield Plaques  
 
Club Website: 

https://classicchevycluboftucson.com  
Newsletter Address: 

ccctnewsletter@gmail.com   

Bowtie Bugle is the official publication of the Classic Chevy Club of Tucson, Inc.  The opinions expressed herein are those of 
the signed authors or the Newsletter Editor and not necessarily those of the CCCT.  Use of any material contained herein is 
permitted.  Please give proper credit to source(s). 
 

The deadline for submitting information to the editor is the 26
th

 of each month.  
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MARCH ACTIVITY 

Mar 23rd - Ann /Debbie R. 7th Annual Poker Run - Begins at Circle K on Ina & Silverbell.  

Departs at 9AM, get there early for coffee, gas or toilets. Final stop at Circle S Saloon in Marana for 

lunch. Details and RSVP emailed by Ann on 1/24/25  

APRIL ACTIVITY 

Apr 4th - Chevy Showdown parking lot “Setup” at Desert Diamond Casino in Sahuarita  

(time to be announced) 

Apr 5th - 36th Annual Chevy Showdown; volunteers arrive by 6am, registered vehicles 7-9am   

MAY ACTIVITY 

May 10th - Old Tucson Studio Car Display roll in at 9:30 am 

201 Kinney Rd., Tucson 

(more details to come) 

MARCH  BIRTHDAYS 
 

Lilla Kurz    1st 

Alex Thomas    4th 

Linda West    21st 

Ann Van Orden   24th 

Daniel Velasquez   30th 

 
   MARCH  ANNIVERSARIES 

Daniel & Rhoda Velasquez 5th
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Minutes - February 18, 2025 - Classic Chevy Club Meeting 
 

1. Opening/Call to Order 6:34, 30 members present. 
2. Meeting Notes in Newsletter: 2nd was approved  
3. Treasurer’s Report: 2

nd
 was approved as read 

4. New Members: None 
 

Old Business:  
 
• Timetable for next newsletter is the 26

th
 of each month.  

• 2025 dues for Chevy Club memberships are due, $25.00 per year, if you have not received the 
newsletter, it’s because you have not paid this years club dues. 

• Laminated Windshield Plaques are available, 1
st
 one is free there after speak with Frank on pricing. 

• Chevy Showdown registration fee is $15.00 for club members due to not being judged at show.  
• Club jackets can be order through Carlos and Pat Lucas, please email or call them. 

• Our clubs Federal 501c status was found to be not required by our VP Anthony Warren, who 
researched the matter. We are a hobby club and it’s not required. We are in good standing with the 
state of AZ for our Arizona non-profit status. 

• Chevy Showdown committee rooster was passed around to check if members are still interested in 
volunteering for show. See or contact Frank if you were not at meeting to check for your 
participation. The following clubs will be at show “Power of the Past”, Military Vehicles and “Sister on 
the Fly”. 

• March 23rd Poker Run as Club event, Ann has sent out email, make sure to respond.  
 
New Business: 
 
• May’s club event will be Old Tucson, May 10, 2025 roll in time is 9:30 AM.  

• June’s club event, will be a new location of the Tucson Auto Museum on Sabino Canon rd., more 
details to come. 

• Raffel gift donation from members from Chevy Showdown car show needs to be turned in before 
day of show. If possible, by next meeting or call Pat to meet to collect. No gifts day of show, please, 
because it’s too late for Pat to prepare them for raffle.  

 
Upcoming Events:  

• Flyers handed out at meeting for the above events. 

• See newsletter for car show listings. 

• Birthdays and anniversaries were gone over for those members who were present. 
 
- Lotto: Ron and Lilla Kurz, not present $34.50 rolled over. 

- Raffle winners: Debbie Rosenberg and Frank Pella.  

- Next group for raffle prizes for March: Anthony Warren, Dave & Linda West, Dave & Gina White, 

Rick & Rosemari Acevedo, JoJo Anaya, Brad & Nanci Bacon, JP & Patty Berdine, Ronald & Janette 

Bloom, Bill & Mary Bourland, Jeff Britt. 

- Adjourn 7:41pm. 
- Next meeting: March 18, 2025 @ 6:30 PM. 

MaryLou Lopez, secretary 
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      I would like to ask all of our members to please try to make our March club meeting. All last-minute Showdown 
items will be brought up, and checked off as being ready for launch. Our success is due to a club wide 
community effort.  

One last item that has always been a major success is our show raffle. This one event has been the number 

one contributor to providing over 50% of our show’s charitable donations. I am asking all our members to please 

support this event by donating an item that has a value of $25 or more. Let’s make this year’s raffle a huge 

success so we will be able to donate $500 each to our four charities. This will be the 7th year of this magnitude 

of fundraising to our community. This is a big thank you in advance! Please bring your donations to our “March 

meeting” so Pat can make this year’s raffle one for the records.  

Our clubs February club event was another record. We had 31 members and family turn out for a fabulous 

breakfast at Laverna’s Coffee Shop. It was great to see everyone having a great time and becoming new friends 

with other members.  

Don’t forget to respond back to Ann’s Poker Run email, pertaining to our club’s March 23rd event. This annual 

event is a chance for everyone to drive in their classics, and see a lot of the beautiful scenery of Tucson. The 

member with the highest hand at the end of the run will also win a $50 gift card.  

One last item before I let you go. Our May 10th club event is to display our classics at Old Tucson Studios. All 
for free. More information to follow next month in March. Save the date…  

Best regards, and please drive safe, Frank    

Hi everyone, welcome to our Pre-Showdown newsletter.  

With only five weeks left until our Chevy Showdown Car Show, we need to think and 
breathe Showdown.  It’s falling into place very nicely. I would like to thank everyone 
who is involved, and been supporting over the years, our big event. To all of our many 
newer club members, thank you for signing up to make our 37th annual car show 
another success. This has always been a team effort since it was started in 1985!  

A MESSAGE FROM OUR CLUB PRESIDENT 

Are you up for the challenge? Here is the challenge: Submit your guess ASAP 

• IT WILL NOT be on a particular page, you’ll need to read the newsletter and find the monthly 

‘brain teaser challenge’.  

• It will appear as a photo or written text. 

• It could be a “question” you’ll need to guess the answer or it could be an “answer” and you’ll 

need to guess the question.  

• Or guess what the photo is. 

• Submit to me each month ASAP via email: ccctnewsletter@gmail or text 520-965-3737 

• What page you think the challenge is on. 

• What the question/answer or photo is.  

• No monthly challenge answer/questions from members will be revealed until the Club’s 

Holiday Party in December.  
 
 

BRAIN TEASER CHALLENGES APPEAR IN THE 

MONTHLY NEWSLETTERS (FEB-DEC) 

PLEASE NO INTERNET CHEATING, USE YOUR BRAIN. 
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CHECK CCCT WEBSITE FOR MORE LOCAL SHOWS & FOR INFO ON OTHER CAR SHOWS IN ARIZONA ALSO CHECK OUT:   

 https://sites.google.com/view/cruisinaz -  arizonacarshows.com and allevents.in 

March 2025 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

Mark Your Calendar - Upcoming Car Shows  

Mar - 8th -  Diamonds in the Desert Car Show  Oro Valley Marketplace 12155 N Oracle Rd, Oro Valley, Pre-

register at https://www.amphi.com/carshow (see details page 6) 

Apr 5th - 37th Annual Chevy Showdown, Desert Diamond Casino, 1100 W. Pima Rd., Sahuarita (flyer pg. 7) 

Apr 5th - Kars for Kids 13th Annual Car Show, 673/657 N. Hwy 90 Bypass, Sierra Vista (see pg. 7) 

Apr 12th - 15th Annual DM50   (see pg. 7 for details) 

Apr 19th - 50th Anniversary Rodders Days Car Show  Sponsored by TSRA, 1255 N. Stone Ave, Show limit 

first 400 Entries. NO DAY OF SHOW ENTRIES (see pg. 7) 

Apr 26th - Top Tier Tucson - hosted by Leon Bridges, 498 W. Congress (flyer pg.  7) H. Lopez 

Oct 18th - 19th Annual Tucson Classic - sponsored by the Rotary Club of Tucson, 3231 N Craycroft Rd., 

Tucson 10am-4pm, $35, register at https://tucsonclassicscarshow.com/vehicle-registration (flyer pg. 7) 

Club Mtg  
6:30 

NEWSLETTER 

INPUT 

DEADLINE 

Little Anthony’s Diner- Broadway & Kolb -  Mar 22nd 

& 29th DAY SHOWS 10am-2pm  

 

Freddy’s Steak Burger - Orange & Thornydale every 

Thursday’s @ 5PM 
 
Cars & Coffee & Clubs @ Top Golf - 4050 W. 

Costco Dr. First Saturday of the month @ 7-9 AM 

Pathways at Cars & Coffee - 4075 W. Ina Rd, Marana  

Second Saturday of the month @ 6-9AM 

Cars & Coffee @ La Encantada Mall—2905 

Third Saturday of the month @ 7-10AM (Nov-Feb 8-11) 

Cars & Coffee @ Chapman Dealership 4426 E. 22nd St.    

Third Saturday of the month @ 8-10AM 

Eastside Cars & Coffee @ Viva Burrito: 8995 E. Tanque 

Verde Rd Last Saturday of the month @ 7-10am   

Club 

Event 
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WEBSITE NOW AVAILABLE  
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FUN FACT! 

Wind chimes are made from the 

metallic bones of robots that tried to 

overthrow us. 

Hang them outside your house as a 

warning to others. 

IF ANYONE 
NEEDS A 
DRAWER 

FULL OF 50 
LOOSE LIDS. 

C’MON 

If you ever 
drove a car 
without any 

power 
steering 
you can 
literally 

fight 
anybody 
and win 



CLUB WEBSITE: http://classicchevycluboftucson.com 

Classic Chevy Club of Tucson - Bowtie Bugle           Page 9                                                   MARCH 2025  

FLASH – Three CCCT members make the excursion in their classics to participate 
in Florence’s Main Street Car and Cycle Car Show.  February 22, 2025 –  

Location- Florence, AZ (photo & write-up Debbie Rosenberg) 
 
The above is the short straight-to-the-point version of our 3-day stay at the Green Tree Inn.  The real 
story starts as Bob and I in our Pontiac take the lead with Ann and Jay behind in what soon turns out to 
be the ‘iffy’ Apache Pickup, followed by  
 Blair and Junean in their Corvette.  Both Bob and Jay do the usual pre-trip gas top off then we head up 
Ina Rd to Oracle Rd ….. Take a note everyone, this was Not the best idea! The noon hour is Not the 
best choice going to Oracle Rd! But choose it we did and by the time we did the ridiculous left turn onto 
North Oracle we all were pretty much disgusted by everything --- but that turns out to be the easy part. 
 
So northward we roll on and finally pass the last of the ever present street signals so our rides can step 
it up a notch and Junean and Blair can feel the wind in their hair. We make the turn onto Tom Mix’s 
Highway 79 and 40 miles of open TWO lane road.   
 
But hold it a minute…. My phone rings and Jay is telling us to SLOW DOWN, what? Why? Actually we’re 
probably going between 60-65mph at that moment.  He is saying something about the truck jumping and 
hesitating – but maybe the word was coughing and not jumping … hard to understand and barely able to 
Hear!  The wind, engine, car noises are overwhelming … and guess what? There is absolutely NO pull-
outs on Hwy 79 for 40 miles! I finally understand from Jay that the truck is ‘missing’ at speeds over 
60mph, so we MUST reduce to ‘under’ 60 … Ok, however as most of us know trying to keep a steady 
needle below 60 but above 55 is not all that easy on the foot, and depending on your gas pedal it’s 
pretty darn difficult!  The line of cars building behind Blair is actually getting long and Bob is feeling great 
pressure to step it up, but of course as The Leader you can’t leave your ducks behind! So, basically we 
have to continue and hope those cars that do manage to get around our 3 cars don’t shoot the leader!! 
 
The plan to arrive and drive around Florence to first see the lay of the land is put aside as we drive to 
our hotel, Green Tree Inn, also on Main St., but at the end.  We find some open spots to park, but Ann 
just gets the truck onto a dirt spot and the truck dies!  Oh my, will it start again ….. 
 
We do the check-in process but Jay, Blair and I decide to take the Pontiac and cruise the area while 
Bob, Ann, and Junean recover from the two hour drive which seemed like Forever!  We scope out the 
blocked off areas and the routes into the early morning entry area. Happily by then Jay’s truck did start 
and was re-parked. By the way we did receive detailed instructions on how to do all of this but of course 
we wanted to find an easier and better way….  
 
After a very good dinner across the street, we agreed upon a 5.30am gathering in the parking lot and a 
pull-out at 5.45am… Mostly it worked pretty well but it was still quite dark and I did miss the all-important 
turn as we saw the long line of red taillights that we would soon join … Soon we were in the long line, 
inching ahead but mostly just idling, and Freezing!  It was COLD…. Very cold.  The line grew longer 
behind but not in front – no movement, so Ann took to walking ahead and soon disappeared (it is Dark).  
There are a lot of guys way at the far end working hard to get each car parked in their required angled 
perpendicular way, one car at a time – Blair says we were in that line for an hour (we were close enough 
to see this – while so many were much further back and had No idea what the heck was happening).  
VERY frustrating and a lot of ‘Never Again’ was spoken. 
 
We all agree though that the show was amazing, so Many cars – 400 participants, we heard there was 
330 pre-registered with 70 ‘day of’ arrivals. Parked along old town in front of the store fronts it made for a 
very attractive street to walk down with collectible vehicles at every step.  Lots of food vendors and at 
least 3 or 4 restaurants and coffee shops doing great business.  The weather was Perfect! Cold morning 
gave way to a beautiful day.             
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Bob checked his transmission fluid for reasons you all know and low and behold it was VERY low -- 
walking down the street we ran into CCCT member Steve Thatcher and in response to Bob’s comment he 
led us to his car – darned if he doesn’t carry a quart of transmission fluid !! Thank you, Steve. 
 
Into the afternoon we noticed some cars with a small green round dot on the windshield. What does that 
mean? Starting to look at cars with this we finally saw a green dot on the Pontiac!  Blair, being the guy he 
is immediately checked the Vette and Nope, no green dot! This of course to Blair proved that the green 
dot doesn’t mean much – checked Jay’s and, no doesn’t have one either …. Later as we walked around 
dropping into the GM cars our Showdown registration forms we noticed that Steve’s yellow ’57 Chevy has 
the dot,,, and a little further down the road we see that Paul Miller’s ’67 Vette also does !!  Blair, by now, is 
in a tizzy and is trying to figure this all out – Truth hits Blair hard ,,, but a good hug helps. 
The interesting thing about these green dots is that it seems that this ‘club’ has 200+ award plaques and 
trophies…. !  Not everyone gets one, but Florence has a ton of support from their sponsors – who 
provided most of these winning awards… The city appears to really back this event and turns out in huge 
numbers. 
The restaurants and stores we visited were all friendly and helpful. 
 
The in-town dinner was again very good with a wonderful server who did a great job dividing up split-
dinners – Our stay was comfortable with our free breakfast more than sufficient also with a friendly helper.  
 
Driving home was still an ordeal due to having to keep mph below 60 but this time we were prepared and 
you know if those behind can’t figure out when and how to pass a vehicle maybe THEY shouldn’t be on 
the road!  
I know we each said – Never Again – but maybe we will (but not with Jay’s truck). 



We must all do our 

part for the planet. 

The other day I 

unplugged a row of 

electric cars nobody 

was using. 
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County alerting residents to phone scam 

PIMA COUNTY, Feb. 18, 2025 - Some Pima County residents 

have reported receiving phone calls from County phone 

numbers with the caller purporting to be a County employee 

who is seeking to obtain personally identifying information or 

credit card numbers to pay a bill. These calls are NOT coming 

from the County. The scammers are using a Caller ID 

“spoofer” to masquerade as the County. 

If you’re ever uncertain if the person you’re speaking to works 

for the County, ask their name and the department they work 

for and tell them you’ll call them back and hang up. You can 

then go to www.pima.gov and search for the department and 

call the phone number on the page to verify they are a County 

employee and calling for a legitimate purpose. Or you can call 

520-724-9999 and explain the situation to the County operator 

who will seek to verify whether the call is indeed from the 

County. 

Already, the County was made aware of a customer who was 

contacted by phone from someone purporting to be from Pima 

County. The caller was asked to pay a bill, a permit or a fee, 

which they did, before discovering that their credit card was 

subsequently used for fraudulent purposes. 

Additionally, if anyone ever comes to your home or business 

and says they are from the County, be sure to ask to see their 

County-issued photo ID. County IDs are plastic, the size of a 

credit card, and have the employee’s name, photo, and 

department on the front and other identifying information on 

the back.  

Any attempted fraud should be reported to the Arizona 

Attorney General’s Consumer Fraud Department, 

www.azag.gov/complaints/consumer.  

 

The Story 

A man walked into a supermarket with his zipper 

down. 

A female checker walked up to him and said, 

"Your barracks door is open." 

Not a phrase that men normally use, he went on 

his way looking a bit puzzled. 

When he was just about done shopping, a man 

came up and said, "Your fly is open." 

He zipped up and finished his shopping. 

At the checkout, he intentionally got in the line 

where the girl was that told him about his 

"barracks door." 

He was planning to have a little fun with her, so 

when he reached the counter he said, "When you 

saw my barracks door open, did you see a soldier 

standing in there at attention?" 

The girl thought for a moment and said: 

"No, no I didn't....... but I saw a disabled veteran 

sitting on a couple of old duffel bags."..  

http://www.pima.gov/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0rBU3urppaOBV-NlBacYFXQAzmSlNnFz3c2IUueEOmb4F04QjV4UI1_IU_aem_h9mqZWE03GV-KQuDXqD4UA
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  THE ACTIVE MEMBER 
Are you an active member? The kind that would be 

missed, or are you just contented that your name is on 

the list. Do you attend the meetings and mingle with 

the flock, or do you stay home and criticize and knock? 

Do you take an active part to help the work along, or 

are you satisfied to be the kind that “just belong?”.  Do 

you ever go to visit a member who is sick, or leave the 

work to just a few and talk about the clique? There’s 

quite a program scheduled that I’m sure you’ve heard 

about. And we’ll appreciate it if you’ll come and help us 

out. So come to the meetings often and help us with 

work and hearts. Don’t be just a member, but take an 

active part. Think this over member:  

You know right from wrong.  

Are you an ACTIVE member or do YOU just belong? 

Looking for a Club shirt with your name on it?  

 

 

 

Contact Ann Van Orden 770-778-

2963 she is charging $5 to embroider 

your name and club logo.    

NOTE: YOU MUST PROVIDE YOUR OWN 

SHIRT 

FOR SALE 
New, never been used. 1” Industrial Impact 

Wrench. Requires a 1/2" airline. $100.00  

Contact: Jerry 520-465-6939 


